
Ordinary Meeting of Council 5 May 2025 

ITEM B LORD MAYORAL MINUTE - 2025 FEDERAL ELECTION 

RECOMMENDATION 

I recommend that Wollongong City Council acknowledges the outcome of the 2025 Federal election and 
the return of the Albanese Government by extending our congratulations to – 

a  Alison Byrnes MP on retaining the seat of Cunningham and gratefully acknowledge the $10 
 million election commitment from the Albanese Government toward the delivery of the Southern 
 Suburbs Community Centre and Library 

b Carol Berry on her entry into Federal Parliament following her win in the seat of Whitlam; and 

c Fiona Phillips MP on retaining the seat of Gilmore, noting the important connection and shared 
interest that Wollongong City Council has with the Gilmore electorate, particularly through the 
Illawarra Shoalhaven Joint Organisation. 

ATTACHMENTS 

There are no attachments for this report. 


